
Principal's Message
Dear RHD Families -

We have some fun events happening the next two nights. Come out and have some fun! Tomorrow
our Principal for the Day has decreed it Cozy Clothes Day, so whatever your student wears to be
cozy is ok!

TONIGHT, Jan. 26 is Elementary Night at the PGHS Girl's Basketball game the PGHS Gym at 7:00
PM

Tomorrow, Jan. 27 is "Cozy Clothes Day" at Robert Down, for all grade levels.

Tomorrow, Jan. 27 is also BINGO NIGHT!

Volunteers are needed to make this happen smoothly! Please sign-up here to help if you can:

The event is free to attend, but BINGO cards, PIZZA and BEVERAGES will be sold at the event.

We need two volunteers at lunch each day of Kindness week (Feb. 6-10). Everything will be set up
in boxes so participation will be easy. Please contact Sonda Frudden at sfrudden@pgusd.org to
sign up to help.

In Otter Ohana,

Sean Keller, RHD Principal
Google Voice (831) 275-0083

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0e49adab2ca5fd0-ptafamily#/
mailto:sfrudden@pgusd.org


skeller@pgusd.org

Fred Korematsu Day is a California celebration of the civil rights leader who took his case to the
Supreme Court to overturn the arrests of Japanese Americans during World War II. Visit:
https://korematsuinstitute.org/what-is-fred-korematsu-day/ for more information.

RHD Upcoming Events

Jan. 26 - Elementary Night at PGHS Girls Basketball Game, PGHS Gym, 7:00 PM (see flyer below)
Jan. 27 - RHD Cozy Clothes Day, all grades!
Jan 27 - RHD Family Bingo Night, Cafeteria, PIZZA 5:30-6 PM , BINGO 6-7:30 PM (see flyer below)
February - African American History Month: https://www.pbs.org/parents/thrive/teaching-your-
child-about-black-history-month
Feb. 6-10 - Kindness Week (see flyer below)
Feb. 13-17 - Presidents' Holiday, No School
Feb. 21 - School Site Council Meeting, 3:30 PM
Feb. 21 - PTA Dine-Out, Monarch Pub, 5:00-8:00 PM
Feb. 21 - Cocoa with Keller, 6:30 PM

mailto:skeller@pgusd.org
https://korematsuinstitute.org/what-is-fred-korematsu-day/
https://www.pbs.org/parents/thrive/teaching-your-child-about-black-history-month


RHD - Active Student COVID Cases

As of January 26
1 student Mrs. Brockmeyer

SmartSocial Event
Dear Pacific Grove Unified School District community,

Don’t forget to register for the SmartSocial.com FREE live events this month. You and your student
will learn how TikTok, Instagram, and Snapchat can be used in a positive way to create a digital
resume and how to safeguard a student's future.

We feel like every student should view this with their parents. There are two dates to choose from
with three times available on each date. If you are not able to attend live, we’d encourage you to
register so you will receive the replay information after the event is over.

Register here for this next VALUABLE parent & student event on Zoom:
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/7616600577965/WN_8GP5h4mzRLiwIShxt8MHrQ

Sample topics during this event will include:
What are the world’s best companies looking for from your student in the next 5 years? We will
review core values that are important to Google, Amazon, SpaceX, Tesla, and more
Will TikTok and Instagram be your future resume? Students will learn how to shine online by
using every app as a positive portfolio of projects and photos
What is Google saying about you to your dream job/dream career? Learn how companies will
search for your student online, and what your student can do to take charge of what
information is being shared
Learn how colleges might also search for a student and how they find social media when
evaluating students for a scholarship
Instagram resumes: How to get discovered. Gone are the days of PDF resumes for students.
Students will learn how other students are easily turning their Instagram profile into a resume
that stands out for colleges and future employers so they aren’t passed up for their dream
future
How a student got fired with one post, and what your family can do to avoid online blunders…

Use the Pacific Grove Unified School District unique registration link:
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/7616600577965/WN_8GP5h4mzRLiwIShxt8MHrQ
Wednesday, January 25:

3 pm Pacific/6 pm Eastern
5 pm Pacific/8 pm Eastern
6:30 pm Pacific/9:30 pm Eastern

Tuesday, January 31:
3 pm Pacific/6 pm Eastern
5 pm Pacific/8 pm Eastern
6:30 pm Pacific/9:30 pm Eastern

http://smartsocial.com/
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/7616600577965/WN_8GP5h4mzRLiwIShxt8MHrQ
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/7616600577965/WN_8GP5h4mzRLiwIShxt8MHrQ


We are looking forward to these live events from SmartSocial in 2023 and hope you’ll join our
community’s conversation about learning how to keep our students safe online!

Sincerely,

Sean Keller

P.S. If you can't make it, use this unique link to access all of the replay videos:
https://smartsocial.com/pacificgroveusd.

Volunteer & Chaperone Clearance
If you plan on being a VOLUNTEER on campus or a CHAPERONE
for a field trip, please be sure you are fingerprint cleared with our
district and submit a copy of your COVID vaccine card to the
District Office. To make an appointment at the District Office
please call Kimberly Ortiz at 646-6553.

Before coming to campus to volunteer, please check with your
child's teacher to schedule a time that works best for them.

Office Reminders...

1) Please have your child to school on time. Gates open at 8:30
AM. Warning bell rings at 8:40 AM. Final bell rings and instruction
begins at 8:45 AM. When a student is tardy it is disruptive to the
office and classroom. In addition, students miss important
information and announcements from their teacher first thing in
the morning.

2) Did you know that you can report your child's absence with your ParentVUE app? Simply log into
your ParentVUE account to send the office a message about why your child is absent.
* Ways to report a student absent *
a) ParentVUE app
b) 24 Hour Absence Line (831) 646-6663
c) Email Annie Deis at adeis@pgusd.org

3) Please make sure to relay afterschool plans with your child PRIOR to the school day.
The office and teachers are getting phone calls and emails from parents daily about what their
child should do after school. This is disruptive.

Robert Down Birthday Books

https://smartsocial.com/pacificgroveusd
mailto:adeis@pgusd.org


This notice is to tell you about our voluntary program designed to
build the RHD library and
foster your child’s love of reading.
Here is how it works: To join the Robert H. Down Birthday Book
Club fill out the information below (scroll way down to the bottom
of this message to print the Birthday Book forms) and deposit it in
the Drop Box at school along with a check for $20.00 (please make
the check payable to the P.G.U.S.D. and write R.H.D. Birthday Book
on the memo line).
When your child’s birthday month comes around Ms. Scanlon will
present a new book in honor of your child’s birthday. Your child will
be the first one to check out and read the book that has been
donated to the library to celebrate their birthday. A bookplate with
your child’s name will be affixed to the inside cover for all future readers to appreciate.

Birthday Book Club.pdf

Download
280.3 KB

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/62f3de116c79c888013d9d75
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/630fe9ce93847660241ef30c
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/630fe9ce93847660241ef30c


ToolboxParentWkshopHandout.pdf

Download
885.8 KB

CLICK HERE to ORDER RHD Spirit Wear

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/630fe9ce93847660241ef30c
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/630fe9ce93847660241ef30c
http://fieldofdreamsdesigns.com/client-shops/RHD-Otters








RHD FAMILY BINGO NIGHT!

Please join us for this fun event!
Volunteers are need, a link will follow in the next few days to sign up.

The event is free to attend, but BINGO cards and PIZZA will be sold at the event.
Stay tuned for more information!











Peninsula Lacrosse Club is excited to provide PGUSD students with an inclusive opportunity to
play rec lacrosse this spring. For our boys and girls ages 9-14, whether new to lacrosse or
experienced, Peninsula LC is an amazing opportunity for kids to develop as skilled athletes and
people, have fun, and compete against local lacrosse clubs. Below are the details:

Who: Girls & boys ages 9-14
When: March 1 - May 20
Where: Monterey
Cost: $299 | Scholarships & equipment available

For new players, Peninsula LC can provide lacrosse gear to use throughout the season. They can
also provide you with recommendations if you’d like to buy your own.

If you would like to play, here is the link to register. You can also register at lacrossethebay.org. If
you have questions, call (860) 558-2739 or email laxthebay@gmail.com.

Robert Down Elementary School

Website: https://robertdown.pgusd.org/
Location: 485 Pine Avenue, Pacific Grove, CA, USA

https://go.teamsnap.com/forms/348113
http://lacrossethebay.org/
mailto:laxthebay@gmail.com
https://robertdown.pgusd.org/
https://maps.google.com/?q=485+Pine+Ave,+Pacific+Grove,+CA+93950,+USA&ftid=0x808de14cf9d71551:0x3853d3400243dcd9


Phone: (831) 646-6540

2022-23 Pricing Letter to Households.pdf

Download
156.5 KB

BUS-PASSapplication - 22-23.doc

Download
80.5 KB

Allergy Alert Letter K-2.pdf

Download
174.4 KB

RHD November 2022 Brick Fundraiser Fliers.pdf

Download
740.1 KB

Robert Down Elementary School
is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/632df054840f158032af2840
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/632df04a3d5a6d5c1cf37c43
http://app/attachments/download/61b8d14d9ce00d9bf6d76083
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/63895b8423f8643c3847f2b9

